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LSU medical students have done clinical clerkship rotations in Baton Rouge for over 25 years.  Rotations in internal medicine, surgery, and obstetrics/gynecology were originally located at Earl K. Long Medical Center, the state-owned public hospital in Baton Rouge.  Earl K. Long hospital closed in 2012 and our programs moved to Our Lady of the Lake Regional Medical Center (the largest hospital in the state), and Woman’s Hospital (the obstetrics and gynecology program).  This has resulted in a tremendous opportunity for growth in medical education.  A state of the art medical education building was completed in 2014 (the Medical Education and Innovation Center https://residents.lsuhsc.edu/br/im/website/lsuolol.aspx ).  In 2014-15, the medical school initiated junior and senior clerkships in pediatrics, psychiatry, and neurology.  All clerkships are in place, so up to 24 students per year can choose to move to Baton Rouge and take all rotations at the branch campus.  Additional students from New Orleans will continue to rotate in Baton Rouge on the internal medicine, surgery, and obstetrics/gynecology clerkships.  

